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This past year posed extraordinary challenges. With so much uncertainty regarding the fluctuating state of public health, students and their counselors were required to make weighty decisions based on imperfect knowledge. Your guidance amid these conditions was enormously helpful for students, and we are grateful for your work.

Looking ahead, we are cautiously optimistic that we will be able to welcome all students back to campus in the fall. Our entire faculty and staff—from residential proctors to professors—are working to ensure that students can safely enjoy the complete Harvard experience. While we continue to monitor the progress of the pandemic and will adjust our plans if needed, our goal is a full return to campus. View the Our Path Forward page on our website to learn more about campus reopening plans. You can also view the latest information regarding COVID vaccinations for students on the harvard.edu website.

While Harvard remains closed to visitors, our website offers many digital resources to help students and their families get to know the College. Admissions officers will hold online information sessions throughout the summer and fall. Our virtual tour is available to help prospective students become acquainted with campus. Student stories illuminate many aspects of the undergraduate experience. And our social media channels provide yet another window into life at Harvard.

In the coming year, we plan to continue our policy allowing students to apply to Harvard College without standardized test scores. While students who have scores may send them if they would like, those who do not will be at no disadvantage in our process.

Finally, our commitment to financial aid is unwavering. As always, we meet the full financial need of all Harvard undergraduates without requiring loans. We have no limit to the number of students we can support with financial aid, and applying for aid does not adversely affect an applicant’s chance of admission.

Thank you again for your tireless work in this difficult year. We wish you a restful summer, and look forward to continuing our work together.

Please review our Spring 2020 Counselor Newsletter here (PDF) and find more counselor-specific information on our website.

We also invite you to join us for one of four counselor programs that we are co-hosting through Exploring College Options with Duke, Georgetown, University of Pennsylvania, and Stanford. Those online events will occur Tuesday May 18th, Wednesday, May 19th, Tuesday May 25th, and Wednesday May 26th - all at noon EDT. Please register in advance.

Sincerely,

William R. Fitzsimmons
Dean of Admissions & Financial Aid

	 









